Cardiology Meeting

Monday 11 September 2006

Royalty House, Watford

NOTES

Present

	Dr John Bayliss
	West Herts Hospitals Trust

	Katrina Power
	St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PCTs

	Dr Nick Small
	St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PCTs

	Dr Trevor Fernandes
	Dacorum PCT

	Dr Nick Brown
	Watford and Three Rivers PCT

	Monica Hough
	Dacorum and Watford and Three Rivers PCTs


Apologies

	Julie Thomas
	West Herts Hospitals Trust

	Dr Mike van der Watt
	West Herts Hospitals Trust


Background

During the contract negotiations between WHHT and the PCTs it was agreed to work towards a reduction in the number of follow-ups that patients have.  This was not only seen as a cost saving exercise as part of the financial recovery plan but also as a way of relieving pressure on the outpatients department at the Trust and of providing easier access of care for patients nearer their homes.

Under the quality and outcomes framework of the new GMS contract and ‘Commissioning a patient led NHS’ more services should be provided ‘out of hospital’ and within the community.

The Service Level Agreement states that there should be no follow ups for the majority of conditions unless specific reasons are given.  Clinicians from the Trust and GPs agreed to work together to agree common principles in certain specialities for following up patients in primary care.

This meeting was held to specifically discuss cardiology.

Discussion

Dr Bayliss felt that his ratio of follow ups to new patients was in the region of 1:1 and that this demonstrated good practice and that there was not a lot more he could do. He did agree that Hemel Hospital’s follow up ratio was not as good and he would investigate the reason for this. 

Dr Bayliss expressed his concerns whether GPs had the capacity to absorb all the follow ups that would come their way.  The GPs were confident they could as they were already seeing most of the patients.  GPs felt that their skills were not recognised and agreed that training and education were important for keeping up to speed.

Dr Bayliss had already developed a protocol for managing and discharging patients and identifying which conditions needed follow up and which did not – he would ensure that registrars were following this guidance.  It was also agreed to distribute this to GPs.

Three community heart failure nurses have been recruited; they will work with the rehab, palliative care and the district nursing teams.  When this service is fully operational it will be able to follow up a lot of the patients in primary care.

Actions

· Dr Bayliss to send electronic copy of his follow up protocol to Monica Hough so that it can be distributed to the GPs.

· Dr Bayliss to check follow up rate at Hemel Hospital

· GPs to scrutinise the follow up lists provided by the PCT to check which patients they think can be discharged to Primary Care.

· GPs to query any letter where reason for follow up is not indicated..

· Actions to be completed by end of October 2006 and implemented by January 2007.

Date of next meeting

To be arranged

M J Hough

28.09.06

